Seaside Airport Advisory Committee
Minutes of Meeting
July 27,2010

Meeting called to order by Committee Chair Randall Henderson at 18:03hrs at Seaside Municipal Airport.

Members present: Roy Bennett, Randall Henderson, Tracy McDonald, Neal Wallace, Wally Hamer, Coun-
cilman Don Johnson, Steve Phillips, Guy Williams and Councilwoman Diane Widdop.

Members Absent: None
Guests Present: 30+ guests for the BBQ.

Review of Minutes: Motion by Guy Williams and a second by Don Johnson to approve May 25, 2010
minutes. Motion Passed.

Items of safety & security:

No new additions or comments on proposed gate policy. Signage to be posted about gate usage and access.
Signs have been approved and are in production. Still having problems with the gate locks. Ahole with drain tile
in it has been reported in grass area between runway and taxiway near the South end of runway.

Airport Future Development: None

Infrastructure / Improvements:
2010 project has been approved by FAA and engineers have been given approval to proceed. Oregon Connect
11 funding will pick up the matching funds for the project.

Public Works to fill some of the post (bollards) holes left from the removal of the cable around the old car
parking lot with some gravel for a temporary fix.

Diane Widdop reports that the City of Gearhart does not have any issues with adding a safety over run to the
North. Runway safety over run to the north to be added to ALP at next revision.

Other Items:
Jim’s Bi-Plane Rides: Now here for the rest of the summer.

Reader/Ad Board: Creekside Pizzaria and Seaside Helo have shown interest in board.

Next Meeting: Every other month schedule - NEXT MEETING Tuesday, September 28, 2010, Seaside
City Hall, 6pm. If additional meetings need to be held they will remain the 4th Tuesday of each month.

For the Good of the Order: Randall shared a plaque he was presented with from the US Army for his
assistance with tools for repair of the UH60 Blackhawk helicopter that made an emergency landing at our
airportin mid July.

Meeting adjourned 18:15hrs. BBQ commenced immediately after the meeting.

Minutes by Roy Bennett,
Vice-Chair/Secretary



